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Tom passed away peacefully on 
November 25, 2014 at the age of 85 
years. Chief Superintendent Tom Light 
retired from the RCMP after 35 years 
of service. During his service, Tom 
was stationed in “F” and “D” Divisions 
and returned to “F” Division after 
being commissioned. He retired in 
1983 as a Chief Superintendent. After 
his retirement Tom joined the Friends 
in 1993 and served on the Board until 
appointed President in 1999. Tom 
served as president of the Friends 
of the RCMP Heritage Centre from 
1999 to 2008. As President, Tom was 
a guiding force and active participant 
in the planning and design of the new 
Heritage Centre, the transfer of the 
horse program and gift shop operation 
to the Centre, and the Friends move 
from the museum to the new facility. 
The Friends was Tom’s life for many 
years. Tom will be sorely missed and 
our sympathy and prayers go out to 
Doreen and her family. 

(Information gleaned from comments 
made when Tom retired as President in 
2008. – Editor)

The Passing of Tom Light

Tom Light, President 1999 - 2008
Photo by Kenn Barker
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NOTICE OF FRIENDS  
ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING
The 25th Annual General Meeting of the 
“Friends” of the Mounted Police Heritage Centre 
will take place on Wednesday, March 18, 2015 
at the RCMP Heritage Centre, 5907 Dewdney 
Avenue, Regina, Sask. Enclosed herewith is a 
notification of meeting with proxy and postage-
paid return envelope, if you are unable to attend. 
Please indicate your choice of proxy and return 
your reply in the envelope forthwith. 

The photo at left shows Friends’ President Bob Smart 
presenting a cheque for $35,000 to Al Nicholson, CEO of the 
RCMP Heritage Centre, on October 24, 2014. The $35,000 
is money raised through the efforts of the volunteers of the 
Friends. This donation will be matched by Mosaic Company 
through the RCMP Heritage Centre Matching Program. A big 
thank you to the volunteers of the Friends who have worked 
so hard to help generate funds to support the operations of the 
Heritage Centre. 

In late 2013, to recognize and help celebrate 
the vision, passion and accomplishments of the 
Friends, the RCMP Heritage Centre introduced 
a matching program whereby corporations or 
individuals can join in our efforts to protect 
and preserve the RCMP story by making a five 
year pledge to match, dollar for dollar, what the 
Friends contribute to the Heritage Centre and the 
RCMP Historical Collections Unit. The Mosaic 
Company was the first corporation to sign up 
in December of 2013, and committed $220,000 

MATCHING DONATION PROGRAM
over five years to match what the Friends have 
projected to raise. 

As the inaugural participant, Mosaic is joining both 
the Heritage Centre and Friends in challenging 
other Saskatchewan, Canadian and international 
corporations to pledge commitments to this 
program. Pledges do not have to match the Friends 
projections, or Mosaic’s commitment, but can be at 
the discretion of each participating donor. 

Pledges are collected, and correlating recognition 
programs are administered, through staff at the 
Heritage Centre. For more information about 
the program, please contact Bianca Mcgregor, 
Director Strategic Partnerships at 306-737-3031 
or via email at bianca.mcgregor@rcmphc.com. 
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RCMP ‘D’ TROOP 1959/60 REUNION –  
A RETURN TO DEPOT

A group of 32 men came together at the RCMP 
Depot Division on September 8, 1959 and were 
formed in “D” Troop. This troop trained together, 
ate together, marched together, swam together, 
did morning stables together and lived together 
in a 32-man dormitory. They did everything 
together becoming a well-trained cohesive troop 
prepared to deal with any situation collectively 
or individually. Training was completed on April 
29, 1960 with members posted across Canada. 
In most cases this was the last that many of the 
members had contact with one another until 
July 7 to 9, 2014 when 8 troop mates, including 
spouses came together in Regina from across 
Canada to celebrate their 55 year anniversary. 
Troop members Ken Fader and Wayne Horrocks 
made the Depot arrangements with the theme 
“A Return To Depot”. 

The Troop visited Depot on the 7th and 8th. 
Cpls Allana Graham and Sean Chiddenton, both 
current Depot Instructors, acted as the Troop 
escorts. The Troop attended two Sgt. Major’s 
noon-day parades and were Guests of Honor at 
the Sunset Retreat Ceremony on the evening 
of the 8th. The trip was most informative as 
there have been many changes to Depot in 55 
years. Some of the changes included: no more 

equitation, many new buildings with the cadets 
having their own rooms, a new modern Mess to 
which the members of D Troop we’re invited for 
lunch, a new indoor shooting range and the use 
of scenario based training. D Troop also attended 
the new RCMP Heritage Center which opened 
in 2007 and now houses the very large RCMP 
Historical Collections Unit. 

Al Farrell highly recommends this venue for 
anyone considering a troop reunion as there is so 
much to do and see. 

Members of D Troop and their wives who were 
in attendance were: K.A. Fader and Joyce, 
A.E.O.  Farrell and Janet, J.W. Horrocks and 
Anne, D.B. Hudson and Rosalie, F.P. Kelly 
and Lynette, G.P. Macdonald and Jacqueline, 
R.D. Nelson and Marlene, and V.U. Kalnins.  

Troop mates not able to attend: T.L. Barro, 
R. Chaytor, L.L. Bennett, H.H. Enns, J.A. Patafie, 
R.F. Peterson, B.J. Rainbow, K.M.  St.  Clair, 
A.W. Kay, R.H. Hamilton, R.C. King, E.A. Lewis, 
G.E.M. Pederson and R.F. MacAulay.

Deceased troop members: J.R. Munroe, 
D.R.S.  Hughes. E.J. Hounsell, R.T. Ross, 
W.H.M. Young, D.E. Leroux, L.E. Bennion, 
R.A. MacAlister, D.J. Howard, and B.M. Johanson 
who was killed on duty.

Division information and photo supplied by 
Al  Farrell and edited for the ‘Notes’ by Murray 
Klatt, editor.

Happy New Year 
to all 

our ‘Friends’!
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LIFE MEMBERSHIP PRESENTATIONS
Sheldon Boles and Keith Leishman of Vancouver 
Division Veterans’ Association presented Marie 
Graziano with a life member plaque from the 
RCMP Heritage Centre on November 26, 2014 at 
her residence in Surrey, B.C. Some quality time 
was spent reminiscing about the time she and 
Roy spent in the Force. Keith Leishman (left) is 
President and Sheldon Boles (right) is Director 
of Communications & Outreach, Vancouver 
Division, RCMP Veterans’ Association.

Photo: Sheldon Boles

On December 12, 2014 at the Kamploops 
Division Christmas Dinner, life membership 
plaques and lapel pins were presented to Bert & 
Darlene Malfair and Shirley Evans on behalf 
of the Friends of the Mounted Police Heritage 
Centre. The awards were in recognition of their 
generous support and contributions over the 
years. In the photo, viewed from left to right: 
Reid Tait, Secretary, Kamloops RCMP Vet 
Assoc.; Bert Malfair; Darlene Malfair; Shirley 
Evans; and John Maheux, President, Kamloops 
RCMP Vet Assoc.

Photo: Bob Drost

On November 27, 2014, a life membership plaque 
was presented to Norm and Joanne Thomson 
on behalf of the Friends of the Mounted Police 
Heritage Centre. The award presented by Bob 
Hemsworth of the Prince Albert Division of the 
RCMP Veterans’ Association was in recognition 
of their generous support and contributions over 
the years. In the photo, viewed from left to right: 
Joanne Thomson, Norm Thomson, and   Bob 
Hemsworth.

Photo: Sharon Curniski
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George and Ellen Parchomchuk were presented 
their life member plaque and lapel pins by 
president Ted Markus at the Saskatoon RCMP 
Veterans’ Christmas Social on December 9th 
2014. Pictured, left to right, George and Ellen 
Parchomchuk, Ted Markus.

FRIENDLY NOTES 
BY E-MAIL

Would you like to receive the Friendly Notes 
electronically? 
This e-mail delivery allows you to view the 
Friendly Notes online rather than through the 
mail. If so, please provide your e-mail address 
to m.klatt@sasktel.net and your e-mail address 
will be added to the mail-out list. The Friendly 
Notes will be sent in the Adobe Acrobat pdf 
format. 
The benefits of taking advantage of this include:
•	� convenience and timely access to the Friendly 

Notes – you receive the Friendly Notes a week 
to ten days earlier,

•	� environmentally friendly, and
•	� reduces costs of printing and mailing.
It’s easy! All you need is access to the Internet 
and an electronic mail address.
Thanks to those Members of the Friends who 
have already indicated they would like to 
receive the Friendly Notes electronically. 

Donor Wall  
of Appreciation 

The following changes/additions to the 
“Donor Wall” have been made since our 
last issue:

$1200 – LIFE
Gabriel McGovern, Dublin, Ireland
Miloslav Bozdech, Red Deer, AB
Shirley Evans, Kamloops, BC
Bert & Darlene Malfair, Kamloops, BC
George & Ellen Parchomchuk, Saskatoon, SK

$500 – FRIEND
Robert Clifford, Kemptville, ON
Wally Husky, Sherwood Park, AB
Dave Caporale, Leduc, AB
Harold Collins, Prince Albert, SK
Ernie Fast, Saskatoon, SK
Ernie Hawboldt, Kentville, NS
R. Neil Matheson, Saskatoon, SK
George Currie, Halifax, NS
Lorne Hall, Brampton, ON
Robert G. Hemsworth, Prince Albert, SK
Jack Horton, Regina, SK
K.E. (Joe) Belyea, Lloydminster, AB
John H. MacLaughlan, Halifax, NS
Arthur A. Pruett, Maple Ridge, BC
Ron Ferguson, Regina, SK
Mrs. Helen Paterson, Banff, AB
Angel R. Shaw, Ottawa, ON

IN MEMORIAM:
$100 Wayne Carroll, Nasonworth, NB – 
In memory of #15785 S/M Stuart Donald 
Healey
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MEMBERSHIP 
COMMITTEE 

REPORT
A warm welcome to the following persons  
who have become members of the Friends:

Mrs. Shanno LeBano, Kamloops, BC
Martin Laforge, St. Eustache, QC
Larry Edwards, Weyburn, SK
Guy Fortin, Ottawa, ON
Neville Hirst, Winnipeg, MB
Arnold Kay, Gloucester, ON
John van Vlaanderen, Embrun, ON
John White, Dartmouth, NS
Ellynne Dickson, White Lake, ON
David Larin, Gatineau, QC
Norman Inkster, Toronto, ON
Brian Carter, Fall River, NS
D. Bruce Atkinson, Shelburne, NS
Ross Gilmore, Lethbridge, AB
Carol Moore, Peterborough, ON
Dennis J. Spriggs, Sherwood Park, AB
Patrick Arseneau, Ottawa, ON
John E. Hiscock, Calgary, AB
William Burows, Moncton, NB
Paul Couture, Orleans, ON
Laurier LeBlanc, Huntingdon, QC
Graham C.N. Firlotte, Lac du Bonnet, MB
Darrell Madill, Stonewall, MB
Darcy Wershler, Winnipeg, MB
Jean Pierre Dargis, Laval, QC
Claude Richer, St.Eustache, QC
Aain Marchand, Trois-Rivieres, QC
James H. Arnold, Saskatoon, SK 
Bob Nay, Killarnery, MB
Peggy Lemay, Tabusintac, NB
Earl W. Hamilton, Truro, NS
Melvin Oickle, Ottawa, ON
Vernon W. Loggie, Brampton, ON
Mariette Veilleux, Notre-Dame-des-ins, QC
William Fogarty, Sydney, NS

Robert Marois, Saint-Lambert, QC
Eugene P.Langkammer, Okotoks, AB
Ivan Baker, New Glasgow, NS
William B. Urquhart, Dartmouth, NS
Louis Ferron, Val d’Or, QC
Roger M. Henwood, Nepean, ON
Richard E. Noel, St. John’s, NL
Marie Zions, Acton, ON
Lloyd Larose, Weir, ON
Robert Vezina, Orleans, ON
Barry Hornung, Red Deer, AB
John H. Carroll, Cochrane, AB
J. Dave Gillis, Clifford, ON
William Ryan, Pakenham, ON
Joyce Marineau, Greenfield Park, QC
Thomas R. Edwards, Gimli, MB
Maurice G. Kelly, Wendover, ON
Jacques Godin, Brossard, QC
Mme. Chantale Fortin, La Prairie, QC
Morris Redmond, Ottawa, ON
Reginald Langille, Ottawa, ON
Jean-Pierre Lambert, Saint-Romuald, QC
Lloyd Hickman, Lethbridge, AB 
Frederick G. Henderson, Sherwood Park, AB
Cecil Gilmour, Renfrew, ON
William Coughlan, Scarborough, ON
Petrus L.Devos, Dorval, QC
Mme. Lina Pelletier, Repentigny, QC
Grant Galenozski, Whitehorse, YT
Fred Gallagher, Medicine Hat, AB
Eric Durling, Dartmouth, NS
William A Porter, Edmonton, AB
Jean-Louis Laliberte, Sturgeon County, AB
Diana Barr, London, ON
Pierre Boisvert, Westlock, AB
Louise Gauthier, Saint-Sauveur, QC
John A. Trace, Thorsby, AB
Ron Schaefer, Spruce Grove, AB
Robert A. Wood, Kemptville, ON
Shirley O’Connell, Perth, ON
Vivian Petitpas, Leduc, AB
Alison Straker, Russell, ON
Cheryl Parr, St. Bruno, QC
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George T. Seman, N.Vancouver, BC
Robert A. Laporte, Livelong, SK
Doloros Ast, Red Deer, AB
Maurice Tanchuk, Shellbrook, SK
James N. Nadon, Regina, SK
Mary J. Gallagher, Regina, SK
David R. Scott, Orleans, ON
Andre G. Roussel, Saint-Augustin, QC
Mrs. Linda Crawford, West Bay, NS
Robert B Scott, Truro, NS
Keith Brooks, Deer Lake, NL
Jean-Maurice LeBlanc, Dieppe, NB
Chris Ferguson, Moncton, NB
Beverley Lovegrove, Clayton, ON
Helen P. Westerson, Lethbridge, AB
Howard Fullerton, Scarborough, ON
James W. Cooper, Fort Saskatchewan, AB
Leslie O’Brien, Sherwood Park, AB
Evelyn Balness, Okotoks, AB
Maureen Hargreaves, Calgary, AB
Colin Lock, Cochrane, AB
Gordon F. Boyd, Stonewall, MB
Louise LeTourneau, Ottawa, ON
Mme. Eliane Descent, Quebec, QC
Robert R. Spray, Sherwood Park, AB
Walter McDonald, Iroqouis, ON
Mrs. Rigmor McCullough, Ottawa, ON
Johanne Roy, Rimouski, QC
D. Murray Wood, Tamworth, ON
Ross Annand, Kemptville, ON
William G. Armstrong, Dundas, ON
Gladys Smith, St. John’s, NL
Kathleen Duguay, St.Jean Chrysostome, Levis, QC
Harry Hartlin, Head of Jeddore, NS
Dennis Gray, Winnipeg, MB
Donald J.O. Johnson, Gloucester, ON
Christine Dubois, Yorkton, SK
Richard Dubois, Yorkton, SK
Christie Batt, Charlottetown, PE
H.E. McIlquham, Kanata, ON
Joseph J. Healy, Ottawa, ON
Leonard Cornect, Mainland, Lourdes, NL
Pauline R. Martin, Nepean, ON

Jean Foell, Greely, ON
F.R. Dickens, Maitland, ON
Cliff D. Kroeker, Calgary, AB
Ed Pickard, Haliburton, ON
William G. Turner, Calgary, AB
Gilles A. Lussier, LÒrignal, ON
Richard L. Daigle, New Maryland, NB
Rita Strauss, Medicine Hat, AB
Doug Weber, Redcliff, AB
Malcolm Hollett, Morden, MB
Ronald W. Thurston, 70 Mile House, BC
Walter Pinsent, Eastport, NL
Art Wesner, Humboldt, SK
Cornelius Monaghan, Pierrefonds, QC
Stanley C. Swann, Dundas, ON
Candace Palmer, Guelph, ON
Alain Trahan Jr., Moncton, NB
Jim Jennex, Saint John, NB
William G. Booth, Oakville, ON
Cam McNish, Portage la Prairie, MB
Ken R. Elliott, Brandon, MB
Paul Theriault, Cantley, QC
Ms. Diane Berube, Dunrobin, ON
J. Bruce Chihrin, Simcoe, ON
James G. Milburn, Newmarket, ON
Michael Purdy, Ottawa, ON
Everett Summerfield, Regina, SK
John C. Ferguson, Magrath, AB
Geoffrey Frisby, Fort Saskatchewan, AB
Gail Anderson, Milton, ON
E.J. (Jim) Riley, Kentville, NS
Robert W. Gaudet, Stratford, PE
Ralph Miller, Renfrew, ON
Mary R. Slade, Corner Brook, NL
Shirley Belanger, Orleans, ON
Sharon McDermid, Lethbridge, AB
Edward Tanner, Steinbach, MB
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YES! I WOULD LIKE TO BECOME A MEMBER/RENEW MY MEMBERSHIP  
WITH THE FRIENDS OF THE MOUNTED POLICE HERITAGE CENTRE

Membership	  One Year ($35) 	  Three Years ($90)
Life Membership	  $1,200 single payment or cumulative over several years to $1,200 level. Existing members will have 	
	 past membership payments credited towards the $1,200 level. 
Donation	  ________ (Any amount is eligible for a Canada Customs and Revenue Agency tax receipt. Canada Only) 

American residents please add $5.00 extra per year and international residents please add $10.00 extra per year, to cover postage costs. 

Total Enclosed Amount $__________________

Name _ _________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________________________________

City _______________________________________ Prov./State ___________________________________________________

Postal Code _________________________________Country______________________________________________________

E-mail Address ___________________________________________________________________________________________

My membership/donation will be paid by:

 Cheque/check (payable to the Friends of the Mounted Police Museum) 

 Credit Card # _________________________________________ (Visa, Master Card or American Express) Expiry___________

Name on Card _____________________________________ Signature _____________________________________________

Return by Mail:
Friends of the Mounted Police Heritage Centre, 5907 Dewdney Avenue, Regina, Saskatchewan Canada S4T 0P4

Join or Renew Your Membership Online:
Purchase your membership of the Friends with a simple, secure, on-line transaction using Pay Pal. When we receive your 
payment, a receipt will be sent to you by mail. Visit our website at http://www.rcmpheritagecentre.com/home/about-the-centre/
friends-of-the-rcmp-hc and click on “Join the Friends” at the bottom-left corner.

FRIENDS BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE  

CHAIRPERSONS
President	 Bob Smart, RCMP (Rtd.)
Past President 	 Bill Greenslade, RCMP (Rtd.) 
Secretary	 Ron Ostrum, RCMP (Rtd.)
Director	 Bob Cocks
Director	 Murray Klatt, RCMP (Rtd.)
Director	 Barrie Nowell, RCMP (Rtd.)
Director	 John Worthington, RCMP (Rtd.)
Force Observer	� Insp. Bill Long, A/SSO,  

RCMP “Depot” Division
Historical Collections 
  Unit Observer	 Rhonda Lamb
Heritage Centre Observer	 Al Nicholson
Historian Committee	 Kenn Barker, RCMP (Rtd.)
Membership Committee	 Ron Ostrum, RCMP (Rtd.)
Newsletter Editor	 Murray Klatt, RCMP (Rtd.)

Request for 
Submissions  

to the  
Friendly Notes

Anyone who has an interesting article, note, 
or photo relating to the history of the RCMP 
and wishing the same to be published in the 
Friendly Notes, may submit it to Murray 
Klatt at: m.klatt@sasktel.net, or mail to:

The Editor, Friendly Notes
c/o Friends of the Mounted Police  
Heritage Centre
5907 Dewdney Avenue
Regina, Saskatchewan Canada S4T 0P4


